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MEMORANDUM
TO: Mr. Craig Guthridge

Training Bureau Chief

ATTN: Ms. Traci Jackson and Ms. Kim Headley
FROM: Stacey Glass, PE A4~ 4,
State Constructiog

RE: Update of ALDOT’s On-Line Temporary Traffic Control Training Course

The course material for the Department’s On-Line Temporary Traffic Control (TTC)
training course was updated on approximately April 2, 2024, to reflect changes in
specifications, drawings, and practices. This course meets the training requirements for
Project Traffic Control Inspectors as stated in ALDOT's Traffic Control Procedure.

We request that the Training Bureau notify the Area Training Coordinators, along with other
parties as appropriate, of this course material update. Please emphasize the following points
in your notification:

1) This is not a new training course; it is an update of ALDOT's existing TTC course
originally announced in January 2018.

2) Successful completion of this course carries a 5-year certification period. The recent update
of course material has not changed this time frame; therefore, any construction inspectors
who completed the course prior to the April 2, 2024, update and are still within their 5-year
certification period are not required to re-take the updated course.

3) All ALDOT and ALDOT Consultant employees currently assigned to a construction
project must have a course certification.
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4) County and City employees who have duties related to, or who work in the vicinity of,
temporary traffic control operations on ALDOT-let construction projects must have a course
certification.

5) This course is not required, but may be beneficial, for other ALDOT and ALDOT
Consultant employees who have duties related to, or who work in the vicinity of, temporary
traffic control operations.

6) This is not the same course as the in-person temporary traffic control training offered by
the Alabama Transportation Assistance Program (ATAP) office at Auburn University.
ALDOT’s TTC course was developed specifically for inspectors working on ALDOT’s
construction projects.

Please contact Jeff Benefield of my staff if you have any questions.
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